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August 1,2007 

BY HAND DELIVERY 

Mr. Christopher Meyer 
Compliance Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Avenue, MS-15 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: 	 El Segundo Power Redevelopment Project ( 0 0 - A ~ C - 1 4 ~ )  

State Lands Commission, Application for Temporary Lease 


Dear Mr. Meyer: 

El Segundo Power I1 LLC ("ESP 11") submits the attached letter from the California State Lands 
Commission ("State Lands") to Mr. David Lloyd for docketing. 

As indicated in ESP 11's Petition to Amend ("PTA"). ESP I1 may need to obtain a temporary 
lease from State Lands for use of the beach area bordering El Segundo Generating Station. 
waterward of the ordinary high water mark. This area will be used in the event that ESP I1 
utilizes the proposed beach delivery of oversize equipment, as described in the PTA. The 
temporary lease will be acquired through the formal process set forth by State Lands. The 
issuance of any lease by State Lands requires compliance with the California Environmental 
Quality Act ("CEQA"); so State Lands will require CEC approval of the PTA and completion of 
the CEC's CEQA-equivalent review prior to issuing the lease. 

The modification and subsequent completion of the El Segundo Power Redevelopment project, 
however, can be completed without beach delivery of oversize equipment. Therefore, CEC 
approval of the PTA should not be considered dependent on securing from State Lands a short- 
term lease for beach use. 



Mr. Christopher Meyer 
August 1,2007 
Page 2 

Should you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact me at the number above. 

Very truly yours, 

Seth D. ~ i l t o k  

Enclosure 

cc: David Lloyd, El Segundo Power I1 LLC 
George Piantka, El Segundo Power I1 LLC 






